
 

Western Area Committee meeting: Progress on Matters Arising – December 2024 

No. Item Background Actions/updates 

1. Conservation Area 
Reviews. 

A new Conservation Area for Bexon is being 
programmed to be undertaken. Regular updates 
have come to Western Area Committee. 
 

The consultant's brief for Bexon is being 
prepared, and will be sent out to tender 
before Christmas 2024.   

2. Heritage issues Local Heritage List – regular updates have 
come to Western Area Committee. 
 
Map plots of all the finalised assets on the SBC 
GIS system are to be organised and a detailed 
schedule of the final Local Heritage List will be 
published on the SBC website.  
 
 

The Selection Panel met on 17 October 2024, 
278 nominations were presented out of which 
149 have been shortlisted to be designated 
as Swale's Local Heritage.  
 

The proposed designation list is scheduled to 
be presented to the Policy & Resources 
Committee on 27 November 2024; in tandem 
the work to make the data available to the 
public has begun which includes mapping all 
the 149 heritage assets on SBC GIS 
systems.  
 
Area of Special Control of Advertisements 
(ASCA) 
  
Swale Borough Council currently does not 
have an ASCA.  Since the adoption of the 
Heritage Strategy in 2020 and subsequent 
Action Plans wherein a number of 
Conservation Areas have been reviewed, it 
has been proposed that in order to better 
manage and maintain Swale’s historic 
environment and heritage, a borough wide 
ASCA can prove beneficial. 



 

  
Any designation needs to be based on public 
consultation and must follow specific legal 
steps, including consideration of the order by 
the Secretary of State.  
  
Following an all members briefing in May 
2024, it was agreed that a draft consultation 
document be prepared for approval by the 
Planning Committee, before undertaking 
public consultation.  
  
The draft consultation document is estimated 
to be ready by spring of 2025. 
 
 

3. Inside Swale A discussion took place about returning to 4 
Inside Swale editions a year. The Committee felt 
that if things like Area Committees were 
advertised in Inside Swale, there would be 
better attendance/engagement with people who 
did not have access to the website or social 
media. Also, they believed it would ensure more 
people received information on a range of 
issues.  
 
The Chair of the Western Area Committee 
agreed to write to the Chair of the Policy & 
Resources Committee to request that an item 
be added to the agenda to consider returning to 
4 Inside Swale editions a year. 

The Chair of the Policy & Resources 
Committee was written to asking if this matter 
could be considered for discussion at a future 
Policy & Resources Committee meeting. 



 

4. Archiving of 
information on the 
SBC website 

It was agreed that the Chief Executive be 
approached to enquire if she had delegated 
authority to allocate more funding for the 
checking and removal of archived information 
on the website so that when searches took 
place, out of date information did not appear, i.e. 
the promotion of events from previous years. 
This would make the website more user-friendly 
and people could find current information more 
easily.  
 
If the Chief Executive does not have delegated 
authority to allocate extra funding, this matter 
should be referred to the Chair of the Policy & 
Resources Committee for consideration. 

As the Chief Executive advised she does not 
have delegated authority to allocate extra 
funding, the Chair of the Policy & Resources 
Committee was written to asking if this matter 
could be considered for discussion at a future 
Policy & Resources Committee meeting. 

5. Buses parking 
outside schools 

The issue of buses parking on double yellow 
lines outside schools, parking around junctions 
and obstructing the road was discussed.  
 
It was agreed to refer this matter to the Swale 
Joint Transportation Board.   

The Chair of the Swale Joint Transportation 
Board agreed to add this item to the agenda 
for consideration at a future meeting. 

8. Signage for road 
closures 

The issue of signage for road closures being 
placed far from the actual road closure and 
incorrect diversions was discussed.  
 
It was agreed to refer these matters to the 
Swale Joint Transportation Board.   

The Chair of the Swale Joint Transportation 
Board agreed to put these matters forward for 
consideration. Prior to the agenda setting 
meeting on 12 November 2024, the matters 
were referred to KCC. The Highway Manager 
(Swale – KCC) has agreed to provide a 
responses to these issues which will be 
shared with Western Area Committee 
Members as soon as they are available. 
 

 


